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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – Without any pause to recover from the celebration of Christmas or the New Year, we start January, competing in the Klondike Derby.  This gives our scouts an opportunity to put into practice and use, many of the scout skills they have learned.  Our scouts team up in patrols and will compete with other troops.  We will then roll into a patrol reorg which we have not done in a few years.  A Philmont practice hike, filing deadline for the SPL election in February, resumption of leadership meetings and the crossover of Pack 756 into our troop, all wrap up the month.  

Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected for all troop meetings while class B uniforms are ok for patrol meetings.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.  SERVICE PATROLS should arrive 15 minutes early to set up for the meeting.

January 6th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting @ Klondike Derby Prep – The service patrol is Nuclear Squirrels
January 13th, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings – Patrol Realignment & Parental Flower Sale Meeting - No Service Patrol 
January 20th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting @ Chemistry – The service patrol is Phantom
January 27th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting @ Chemistry, Flower Sale Kick-off, Deadline for SPL Nominations, The service patrol is Tiki
AED/First Aid Merit Badge Class – February 6th, we will host a First Aid/AED merit badge class from 9:00AM to 5:00PM.  We are inviting adults who have not had CPR and scouts who do not have the First Aid Merit badge.  We have to have a solid count on the participants.  To that end, please reply to Bruce Bohn at scoutsecretary@bellsouth.net so I can get a count.  RSVPS must be received no later than February 3rd.  Notice that this is an all day class so be sure to bring a lunch, drink and any other snack type thing you may need to get you through the day.  Do not count on there being a fridge in which to keep your lunch.  
Klondike Derby – Every year Troop 243 competes in the Klondike Derby which tests scouts’ skill levels.  Our patrols compete against other patrols across other Districts in a race to demonstrate scout skills as quickly as possible.  Among the scout skills that are tested are knots, fire building, first aid and numerous others.  Troop 243 is always well represented and everyone has a good time.  As always we scored a primitive building in which we will sleep.  A wood burning stove keeps our scouts and leaders a little warmer during the cold nights.  

Patrol Reorganization – Every now and then it is a good idea to shake up the patrols a bit and let scouts switch out and work with other scouts.  In January we will have a patrol reorganization aimed at doing just that.  We expect to come away with stronger patrols and a stronger program.  

Scout Leadership Elections – It is also time to elect new troop leadership.  In January, scouts interested in being elected to the Senior Patrol Leader position will submit their names to our Scoutmaster.  If they qualify, they will compete in the leadership election in February and be installed as the SPL later in the month.  The elected leader will also nominate his chosen Assistant Senior Patrol Leaders.  Patrol Leaders will also be chosen.  

Philmont Practice Hike – We will participate in the Philmont Trek this year which requires some practice and training in order to fully enjoy the adventure.  To that end, the weekend of January 22nd and 23rd, members of our Philmont crew will participate in a practice hike that will originate from the OA lodge.  They will sleep in the lodge on Friday evening the 22nd and head out early Saturday.  They return to St. JPII Saturday evening.  This practice hike is also available to any scout who wants to work on his hiking merit badge but there will be an additional charge of $15 for any scout not signed up for the Philmont Trek.  

High Adventure Pancake Breakfast Fund Raiser – Put on your calendar the Troop 243 High Adventure Pancake Breakfast to be held 9-1 on Sunday February 7th.  This annual breakfast is now intended to help fund High Adventure trips so they might be more affordable for individual scouts. 

Religious Awards – We have several scouts who successfully participated in the Ad-Altare-Dei program and will be awarded their medals during the Archdiocese of Louisville’s religious awards gathering.  This will be held on January 31st at 2:00 at the Cathedral of the Assumption.  Below is a picture of our scouts who earned the award right after they finished the boards of review!
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Troop Leadership Meetings – Troop Leadership Meetings will be held on at the end of the month as usual.  The PLC meets on Sunday, January 24th while the adults will meet from 7-9 Monday January 25th

Was there some fun in January?  Yeeees.  I will include here the words of Mr. Early.


“Even though I am sure that someday people will sing folk songs about the mighty deeds of Troop 243 I wanted to make sure these guys were recognized. At Klondike Derby in January we came in first place in 3 of the ten completions. Overall time we came in third of 21 patrols. We made two patrols from our existing ones. The youngest guys in the Blitzkrieg Patrol boiled water in a pot and a fire started without matches in 1 minute 34 seconds as well as being the only group to identify and treat hypothermia in their scenario. They came in 6th overall of 21 patrols. The other patrol (the Vampire Teddy Bears) won two of the ten events with the “Camp Confusion” scenario and the Knots competition. It was a great weekend and the guys are looking forward to doing even better next year. The adults enjoyed an amazing meal prepared by Mr. Hamilton and stayed warm in the cabin with the help of Mr. Botner’s fire stoking expertise. Additionally as an impartial observer (kind of) it seems like the emphasis on Scout Skills during the Administration of Kenneth Botner, SPL, really paid off. Congrats again guys!”





In October our scouts participated in a program called the Young Eagles project.  These scouts were taken up in a plane by an experienced pilot and after some instructions were allowed to take control of the plane while in the air.  It is quite an experience and just might kindle some interest in careers as pilots.

















Above are pictures of the boys taking part in the Ad-Altare-Dei award process.  The bottom one includes help from one of our Eagle Scouts who still makes an effort to support the troop’s work, Cullen Bilyeu.  We are grateful for Cullen’s continued support given that he demonstrates to the boys the work of an Eagle Scout, from an Eagle Scout who is a little closer to their age.








